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(surgeons.org). They had great success in engaging, advising, and supporting the state and 
territory governments. 
 
With regards to the RACS NSW Trauma Committee recommend: 
 
There should be provision of protected and connected infrastructure, and clear signage as well as 
speed limits. 
 
Riders must always wear an Australian Standards approved helmet that is securely fitted to their 
head. 
 
There should only be one person riding an e-scooter. 
 
As mentioned, we do not support shared paths with pedestrians, and there should be clear 
signposted areas of designated riding and parking. 
 
Also, users should adhere to the same rules as other vehicle users around drug and alcohol usage 
as well as any mobile phone usage. 
 
It is important that the Inquiry look at building on nationally recognised policy and regulatory 
frameworks to protect the public and reduce the risk of severe injury or death. 
 
Finally, there needs to be a commitment to ongoing research and review, as e-scooters and other 
electrical vehicles continue to develop and change at a fast pace. In the very short period that 
electric scooters and other electric vehicles have been around the impact regarding trauma is well 
documented, we would cite the UCLA paper by Drs Trivedi and Liu’s paper from 2019 entitled 
“Injuries Associated With Standing Electric Scooter Use” Injuries Associated With Standing Electric 
Scooter Use | Emergency Medicine | JAMA Network Open | JAMA Network where they highlight 
that in the enormous growth of the use of these vehicles highlighting that in a two year period “two 
hundred forty-nine patients (145 [58.2%] male; mean [SD] age, 33.7 [15.3] years) presented to the 
emergency department with injuries associated with standing electric scooter use during the study 
period”. This study was undertaken in Southern California when the trend started to come to the 
fore. Their conclusions provided “insight into the public health and safety risks associated with this 
rapidly growing form of transportation and provide a foundation for modernizing public policy to 
keep pace with this trend.” 
 
We look further to discussing these recommendations further should the opportunity arise. 
 

 

Yours sincerely 

Dr Vikram Puttaswamy    Dr Pecky De Silva 
Chair, RACS NSW Trauma Committee   Chair, RACS NSW State Committee 
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